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4th April 2017 
 
Dear Parents /Caregivers, 
What a pleasant surprise to have a visit from Cassie chairperson for the P.T.A, to inform me 
that the P.T.A had donated $33,500 from the last yearõs fundraising to the school. The  
committee have decided the money should be spent on the following items; $9,500 for new 
drinking fountains, $10,000 for chromebooks/ipads, $4,500 for reading resources, $4,500 
for maths resources, $2,000 for Art, $1,000 for Stanmore Bay School flags, $1,000 for 
marking the netball courts and $1,000 for a piece of artwork for the school. This is a very 
generous donation.  On behalf of the Board, staff and parents I would like to say thank you.  
Resignation 
Cassie, PTA Chairperson, Vachelle, Vice Chairperson and Rebecca, PTA Treasurer, have  
resigned from the P.T.A. They have all worked tirelessly for the school and their hard work 
is appreciated. At the last meeting Corinne Topham was voted as Chairperson, Kirsten  
Hillman as vice Chairperson and Ruth Wild as the treasurer. Congratulations and thank you 
for filling these roles.  
 
STAFFING CHANGES 
Leanne Gordon has requested refreshment leave for terms 2 and 3.  As a result Leigh  
Faulkner will be acting deputy principal and Pearl Runga will be acting associate principal. 
Julia Anderson and Anna-Lee Dewes will be taking Pearlsõ class in the I.L.E. Julia and  
Annað lee are experienced ex Stanmore Bay School teachers and we are delighted they have 
agreed to return. In addition we will be starting a new year 1 class in room 24 (the old dental 
clinic) to reduce the numbers in room 2. Jo-Anne Stewart an experienced junior school 
teacher will be starting this class on the first day of term 2.  
 
KINDY TALK 
If your child is starting school in term 2 you are welcome to attend a pre school talk on 
Wednesday 12th April at 1.30pm in room 2. You will find this talk informative. In addition you 
will have the opportunity to have any questions answered. Pre school children are welcome.  
 
SCHOOL DONATIONS 
We all love a discount and the end of this term is the last day for having a discount on 
school donations.  
The Board of Trustees have set donations for 2017 as follows;  
$140 per child (reduced to $120 if paid in term 1)  
$160 for 2 children (reduced to $140 if paid in term 1)  
$180.00 for 3 or more children (reduced to $160 if paid in term 1). 
Payments can be made by cheque, cash, Eftpos or automatic payment 
 (A.S.B. 12- 3084- 0249252- 51). Although school donations are voluntary this money 
helps us to purchase computer equipment, ipads, netbooks, and interactive whiteboards; have 
specialist staff & teacher aides for the classrooms. Did you know you can claim this donation 
on your tax return and also go on to the IRD web sites and claim the last four years.   
 
UNIFORMS 
We are fully stocked with winter uniforms. We would like all students to wear the school 
jumper. We have a range of sizes available.  We have some second hand jumpers for sale at 
$5.00. 
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WALK TO SCHOOL 
Thank you to all those parents, kids 
and teachers that joined us for a fun 
'Walk to School' last week. We had 
some amazing 'Funky feet'! Walking, 
biking or scootering to school really 
does make a difference and there are 
so many benefits. Active students  
assist with reducing traffic  
congestion, pollution and speed near 
schools. Students learn more about 
the wider school community.  
Evidence shows that children who are 
physically active on the way to school 
burn off some of their excess energy, 
and are more able to settle down and 
focus well in lessons. Good road  
safety skills are a life skill.  
Thank you from the Travelwise teamΦ 
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YUMMY STICKERS 
Our school is collecting Yummy Stickers and plastic labels from the bulk fruit bags (each  
cut-out label is worth 10 stickers). The more sticker charts we fill, the more free sports gear 
we will receive. Last year we collected enough to earn $260 of free gear. The classes are  
filling their own collection charts, or you can download your own chart from 
 http://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/pdf/Sticker_Collection_Sheet.pdf 
This promotion will finish at the end of Term 3.  
 
KELLY CLUB HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 
Kelly Club Holiday Programme for April is up on our website and available for you to make your 
bookings. Come and join us for a fun-filled days including a PJ Party, Super Hero day, Wicked 
Wheels day, KC Ninja day PLUS a trip to MOTAT!!! To book, go to www.kellyclub.co.nz or any 
questions, please contact Karen on 021 146 4463 or email karen@kellyclub.co.nz 
 
THANK YOU 

Thank you to all the parents who send their children to school either at, or after 
8.30am, each morning. Any time before this is valuable preparation time for teachers.  
However, teachers are available to welcome your child into their classes from 8.30am. If you 
need to send your children to school before this time then we do provide before school care 
in the hall. Thank you for your cooperation on this matter.  
IMPORTANT MEETINGS 
Please mark on your calendar these up and coming events. 
16th May      Discipline without shouting, force or fluster with John Cowan 
25th May      Cybersafety Safety Education  
31st May      Free composting course from 6ð 8pm at school òHow to Compostó at      
                 Stanmore bay School.  
    www.compostcollective.org.nz - click on workshops - click on 31/5/17 & book 
    your spot. 
 
SWIMMING POOL 
We hope you have enjoyed the school pool over the Summer. Could you please return pool 
keys to the school office by Friday please. 
 
ENROLMENTS  
If your child is turning 5 years of age this year please complete an enrolment form and  
return it to the office as soon as possible. We can arrange pre school visits for your child and 
make sure we have teachers organised for new classes. Thank you.  
 
HIBISCUS COAST SOAP BOX DERBY 
Donõt miss the fun family day out. Hibiscus Coast Soap Box Derby, Brightside Road, Stanmore 
Bay. 9-4pm Saturday 8th April, see attached flyer for more information. 
 
THANK YOU 
Thank you to the thoughtful parent, who helped Mr Beckenham by offering a loan of a power 
tool to do some repairs, after his tools were stolen from his tool shed last week. 
The Board of Trustees have kindly donated some cup cakes from Coast Cakes if you would like 
to come into the school office and collect your voucher. 
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